	Build Your Own Camp Erin Volunteer

	Purpose: To encourage volunteers to think critically about the skills and traits of a great Camp Erin volunteer. Also a fun team building exercise to get new and returning volunteers acquainted.
	When: Camp Erin Kickoff Training
Time: 45 minutes – 1 hour
Facilitator: Chris Olson

	Materials:

· Pre-cut 6 foot lengths of butcher paper
· Magic Markers
	Set up: Arrange volunteers in groups of 6-7, mix new volunteers with returning volunteers


How to facilitate:

There is often nervousness among volunteers about working with bereaved children and teens. Introduce the idea that Camp Erin volunteers come from all walks of life and that diversity of experience is one of Camp Erin’s strengths. Every volunteer has something to contribute in creating a safe space for campers to connect with one another and grieve in their own way.
In this session volunteers will “build” a volunteer by outlining a group member on the butcher paper with a marker. As a group they will fill in this blank volunteer by talking about, drawing, and labeling various traits or skills that they believe make someone a great CE volunteer. Examples: Big ears to be a good listener, strong back to give piggy back rides. Serious and funny suggestions are encouraged.

It is important to remember that each volunteer position (Big Buddy, Clinical Point Person, activity teams, etc.) may need different skills. Ask volunteers to discuss and compare the various camp roles. This activity should be used as a learning opportunity for people to gain a deeper understanding of all the roles and responsibilities of their fellow volunteers.
Discussion:

Allow the groups at least 15 minutes to “build” their volunteer. People enjoy this activity and will talk A LOT. Once it looks like everyone is done you can call their attention and begin the large group discussion. Ask a representative from each group to stand up and share FOUR unique traits on their drawing. Allow a few minutes of discussion/story telling among all groups and then move on to the next group’s presentation. This is a beneficial activity to encourage returning volunteers to share wisdom with new volunteers and for new volunteers to ask many questions.
Conclude with any other questions or thoughts from the groups. Remind them that the two most important jobs of Camp Erin volunteers are keeping the campers safe and creating a safe space for them to express their grief throughout the weekend. Volunteers are never alone. Together we are a huge team - ask questions of returning volunteers, let one of the CPPs know if you or your campers need support, and talk to the staff about any concerns. We all watch out for one another and want the experience of volunteering at camp to exceptional. 
